Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York

Planning Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, July 12, 2016 
A regular meeting of the Planning Board of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York 10510, was held in the Municipal Building on Tuesday, July 12, 2016 at 7:30pm.



Members Present:
Edward Nolan, Chairman

Stuart Halper, Member

Shelley Lotter, Member

Richard Pastore, Member
Steven Vescio, Member

Sabine Werner, Alternate Member

Also Present:

David Turiano, Village Engineer
Christine Dennett, Village Clerk
Dan Pozin, Village Attorney

Sarah Yackel, Village Planning Consultant

Call to Order: Chairman Nolan called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  
  
PB-3-2016 – MARESCO – SITE PLAN APPROVAL: The Planning Board reviewed an application for a site plan approval for the construction of a two story rear addition over an existing stone patio at an existing single family dwelling.  The property is located at 14 Lewiston Court. 
Mr. Don Walsh, representing the applicant, explained the proposed MTPP and showed photos from the property.  He read an excerpt from a letter provided by their Arborist.  

Member Vescio requested four more spruce trees in place of the viburnum.    
Village Planning Consultant Yackel stated the action was exempt from SEQRA.  

Upon motion by Member Vescio, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to approve the MTPP with 13 trees of which 7 would be spruce trees with a one year guarantee for all trees.  

Upon motion by Member Vescio, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to grant Site Plan approval.   
 
PB-6-2010- URSTADT BIDDLE – SITE PLAN AMENDMENT: The Planning Board reviewed an application for an amendment to a site plan for the installation of solar panels.  The property is located at 1878 Pleasantville Road.   

Mr. Maziar Dalaeli of IPP Solar explained the proposal.  

The Board requested the conduit be painted to match the wall and requested a planting plan be submitted as was requested and promised in prior approvals.   
 
PB-6-2016 – GUPTA/AGARWAL – SITE PLAN APPROVAL: The Planning Board reviewed an application for a site plan approval for the installation of a deck at an existing single family dwelling.  The property is located at 8 Jackson Road and is subject to a deed restriction requiring site plan approval for the proposed work. 

Ms. Susan Rioardan, Architect for the applicant, explained the proposed addition of a deck.  

The Board had general discussion regarding the size and location of the deck and the other approvals needed to install it.  
Village Planning Consultant Yackel stated the application was an exempt action under SEQRA.   
Upon motion by Member Halper, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to approve the application subject to the approval of the variance and sewer easement license.   
 
PB-7-2016 – WEINSTEIN–VILLAGE CODE CHAPTER 220-9.2 MANDATORY TREE PLANTING PLAN (MTPP) AND VILLAGE CODE CHAPTER 220-15, PROTECTION OF NATURAL RESOURCES REVIEW (STEEP SLOPES APPROVAL): The Planning Board reviewed an application for a tree planting plan and an application for a steep slopes permit to construct a new single family dwelling.  The property is located at 180 River Road.   
 
Mr. Greg McWilliams, Architect for applicant, explained the proposal and stated the sports court originally requested was withdrawn and submitted revised plans.  He stated they were required to provide 37 trees and were proposing to plant 58.   

Village Engineer Turiano explained the tree removal requirements.  
 
Mrs. Elizabeth Weinstein of 180 River Road explained the removal of trees on their property.  

 
Mr. McWilliams stated only six more trees would be taken down during the construction process.   
Village Planning Consultant Yackel stated the applicant addressed her comments in her memorandum and the application would be a Type 2 Action and exempt under SEQRA.   
Mr. Ken Kail of 200 River Road stated he objected to the sports court but the plan was an overall improvement to the property.  He stated he had concerns with drainage and requested his property and trees be protected.   
Village Engineer Turiano stated a construction fence would be put up for erosion control.   
Mr. John Glascott of River Road stated Mr. Kail’s trees were not specimen trees and the removal of them would increase the value of the neighborhood.   
Ms. Lois Kroll of River Road stated she was horrified with all the trees coming down in their neighborhood.   
Mr. John Verre of River Road stated locust and white pine trees were weed trees and fell easily during storms.  He asked that the trees be taken care of.  

Mr. Brian Weinstein of 180 River Road stated they had no interest in clear cutting the trees on their property and complied with all the village requirements.  

Mrs. Weinstein stated many of the trees they removed were being strangled by ivy and was overgrown.   
Upon motion by Member Vescio, seconded by Member Pastore, the Board voted unanimously to approve the application contingent upon the final review of the revised plans by the Village’s Consulting Engineer.   
 
ZBA CASES: 

There were no comments.  

ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion by Member Vescio, seconded by Member Pastore, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 9:20pm.  
Respectfully submitted by,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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